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Offerings Report for May 6 & 7  

Offeringñ$8,647.00 

Building Fundñ$2,434.00 

 

Mass Attendance:  

833 

En Las Lecturas de Hoyé In Todays Readings... 

Con un realismo consolador el 
pasaje del libro de los Hechos de-

scribe la naturaleza tan humana de 
la Iglesia primitiva. Una disputa 
brota entre las viudas acerca del 

alimento. De una manera que nos 
consuela y a la vez nos desafía, el 
Espíritu Santo ayuda a la comuni-

dad a resolver sus dificultades a fin de que se desarrolle 
una unidad más profunda, aunque surja una diversidad 

saludable. He aquí unas cosas cruciales que debe entend-
er la Iglesia de hoy: (1) la resolución tomada mantiene 

adentro a las personas en vez de alejarlas; (2) las perspec-
tivas divergentes que provocan la disputa prueban ser 

menos importantes que la fe colectiva que vincula a las 
dos partes; (3) la mayoría, que son hebreo-parlantes (los 

descendientes de Abraham), no descartan las pre-
ocupaciones de los greco-parlantes, que son la minoría 
(òlos for§neosó o paganos). En efecto, (4) òla contrariada 
minor²aó es invitada a aflorar un òliderazgo aut·ctonoó 
a fin de que la estructura de la comunidad sea modifica-
da y su ministerio extendido, dando lugar a una continu-
idad creativa que mejora tanto el culto como el testimo-

nio. Ni la oración ni el ministerio son descuidados y 
Cristo sigue siendo servido en los miembros más necesit-

ados de la comunidad. 

 

Pregunta de la Semana  
Con la fortaleza que nos dan la palabra y la Eucaristía de 
hoy, ¿qué clase de creatividad y comprensión puedo of-
recer a fin de trazar un camino hacia la resolución de 

alguna situación o relación conflictiva?  

With comforting realism, Acts pre-
sents the early churchõs very human 
nature. A dispute breaks out among 
widows about food. In a way that 
both comforts and challenges us, 

the Holy Spirit helps the communi-
ty resolve its difficulties so that 
deeper unity develops even as 

healthy diversity flourishes. Crucial 
insights for todayõs Church: 1) The resolution keeps people 
in rather than driving them out. 2) The diverging perspec-
tives that prompt the dispute prove less important than the 
common faith that binds the two sides together. 3) The He-
brew-speaking majority (Abrahamõs heirs) does not dismiss 

the concerns of the Greek-speaking minority (òoutsideró 
Gentiles). Indeed, 4) the òdisgruntled minorityó is invited 
to surface òindigenous leadership,ó so that the communi-
tyõs structure is modified and its ministry expanded in crea-
tive continuity, enhancing both worship and witness. Pray-
er and the ministry of Godõs word are not neglected, and 
Christ continues to be ministered to in the communityõs 

needy members.  

 

Question of the Week  

Drawing on the strength of todayõs word and Eucharist, 
how can I offer creativity and understanding as a path to-

ward resolution?  

Sanctuary Lamp 

 

May 14-20 

 
In Memory of John and Claire Hessling 

Statue Candles 

 

May 14-20 

 
In Memory of John and Claire Hessling 

Spring Raffle Winning Tickets  
Thank you to everyone who participated in 

this yearõs raffle.  A special thanks to the John 

and Joyce Horner family for coordinating it. 

 

 

$500      Patrick and Mary Burns 

$200      Tom and Debbie Hatzenbuehler 

$200      Traugott Enterprises 

$200      Karen Gawlik 

$200      Mark LaCroix  

$200      A & H Mihalski  

$200      Darryl & Leslie Waggoner 

$200      Jeannie Bricker 

$1,000    Mike Baird 

$2,000    Terry LaCroix 

$500       M.B. & Doris Luker  

$5,000    Burnell Gates 



 

May 14, 2017 5th Sunday of Easter  

             

 

Youth News  

Vacation Bible School   

CCD  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our First Holy Communion Celebrants 

May 13, 2017 / 8:30am Mass 
 

Leonardo Alvarez                       Avery Benavides 

Caleb Boeck                                 Corey Chavarria 

Camren Cruz                               Marissa Delgado 

Kianna Diaz                                 Diego Garcia 

Selma Gudino                                Allen Guerrero                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Natalie Kennemore                              Nysa Lara 

Juan Martinez                             Lucas Martinez 

Sophia Ordonez                          Andrew Pedrotti 

Gabrielle Rivera                         Kiah Rodriguez 

Leliah Rodriguez                        Alejandro Sanchez 

Charles Sanchez                              Javier Sanchez 

Emma Santillan                               Kaeceen Uhl 

Margaret Mattie Berlanga                 Amiah Barnes 
 

May 14, 2017 / 11am Mass 
 

Jayden Cruz                                   Ty Kelly 

Christian Montanez                   Melissa Montanez 

Juan Rivas Conde                        Tanya Rivas Conde 

Abelardo Valdez                          Maria Valdez          

Brianna Castro Valle                        Zachary Zamarripa                                                                                                                                                                                                

Jesiah Rodriguez                             Soledad Ibarra              

Giovanni Hernandez                       Izaian Gonzales 

Mauricio Delgado                         Jake Ramirez 

Delanie Pollok                    Brayan Murillo 

Jacqueline Murillo                     Paulina Hernandez 
 

The significance of the First Holy Communion Sacrament and the 

love of Jesus is seen in the faces of the children and their family 
members as they celebrate the First Eucharist. We are grateful to 

their parents, their first Catechists, for fulfilling their Baptismal 
promise and pray for the continuance of their faith formation. As 

Catechists here at St. Jerome, our cherished gift will be to see 

each of them continue to grow in their Catholic Faith as Catholic 
Christians within our parish community. The continued presence 

of these children within our religious education program is the 

treasured gift for each of the members of the Catechetical Team 

Members. We are especially grateful to each of the Catechists of 

St. Jerome for their dedication to the religious education of every 
student and for their special ministry in this parish. This special 

celebration requires the involvement and assistance of many peo-

ple and while we may not be able to name each individual we 
appreciate everyone who helped in any way.   

We thank you for the honor of serving our parish families. 

Many continued blessings, 

Celeste Carrola, Sacrament Coordinator     

Sandra Dorsey, Director of Religious Education 
  

òTrain up a child in the way he should go,  

and when he is old he will not depart from it.ó ðProverbs 22:6 

Vacation Bible School will be held July 10-14, 2017  
8:30 AM - 11:30 AM 

 
Registration is now open.  Registration forms may be 

found in the back of the church foyer or parish  
office. Cost to attend is free, however if your child would 

like a shirt it may be purchased for $10.00.  
 

We are also seeking volunteers to serve for Vacation  
Bible School.  If you would like to serve or  

make a donation, please contact  
Jessica Lubianski (210) 400-5683.  



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

 

 

TMIY  Womenõs ACTS 

Reggie Odima 

Welcome all ladies! The Women's ACTS Retreat will 
be May 18th through May 21st, 2017. Cost of retreat is 
$160.00.  Do not let finances keep you from registering. 

Contact Laurie Ball (210) 912-6106, Terri Hart-
man  (210) 385-4115, Kathy Miesse (210) 251-5531,  

Brittany Sumner (210) 422-9972 or  

Loretta Zigmond (210) 416-1375. 
 

The prayer poster is now located in the back of the  foyer 
to sign up and pray for the retreatants and team leaders. 

Cemetery News 

Safe Environment Training will be held on May 16th at 
7:00 pm in Flanagan Hall. To register for the class please 
call Jessica Lubianski at (210) 400ð5683. As a reminder: 

Anyone who serves in a ministry at our parish is re-
quired to have this Archdiocesan mandated training. 

 
Please visit www.virtusonline.org and register to take the 

class online if you cannot make the May 16th class.  

Many of you may remember Reggie 
Odima who was assigned to our Par-

ish as a Catechist Assistant during 
his time here in our San Antonio 
Archdiocese as a Seminarian. He 

shared an entire school year with us 
as a Catechist Assistant and so much 

more. He had a great influence on 
our Confirmandi as he attended their 
retreat and became a friend to many 

in his short time here at St. Jerome. He was also as-
signed as a Master of Ceremony in preparation of past 

celebrations here for our Confirmandi. 

 

He has sent Sandi Dorsey an invitation for his  
ordination to the Order of Deacon on May 27th in San 
Angelo. She is planning on attending and would love to 

take and share letters from you with Reggie! Simply 
write a note, letter or card addressed to Reggie and take 

it to the parish office or contact Sandi. It would be a 
great way to support those who "Answer His Call" to 

this very needed vocation and this will also send Reggie 
a message from this wonderful parish of St. Jerome to let 
him know how much of an impact he made during his 

time here.   
 

For those who may not remember or did not get a 
chance to meet Reggie, please take time to write a note 

of thanks anyway! Please remember our most recent  
visit from Fr Felux, from our San Antonio  

Archdiocese Seminary.  This is your chance to be a part 
of taking his message to heart.... saying thank you! 

This yearõs ceremony to honor the Veterans 
buried at St. Jerome Cemetery will be held 
at 10:00 AM on Saturday, May 20th. Old 
flags will be removed prior to the 
ceremony, and new flags will be placed at 
each soldierõs grave. We may not have all 
the names for the newer gravesites, so if 

you know of a veteran buried since last year, please 
notify the office.   

The Spring semester of TMIY (That Man Is You!) has 
come to a successful end. Our Fall semester will begin in 
September, with the date to be determined. In the mean-
time, to keep our fires burning, we will be meeting every 
other Tuesday throughout the summer with our next 
meeting on May 23rd. There will be different activities 
that we will be doing including guest speaker(s) covering 
topics that men will surely be very interested in. We will 
be meeting in Flanagan Hall at 6:30, May 23rd. As usu-
al, bring your appetite and a friend. " 

 
òAs Iron Sharpens Iron, So One Man sharpens Another."  

    (Proverbs 27:17) 

http://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/
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Parish Festival 

Thank you to everyone who made our Parish Festival a great success this year! It is a blessing to see the time, talent 
and treasure of this parish come together!!   Look for a detailed report of the final proceeds in next weekõs bulletin. 

 

This year meat donations were made by several anonymous donor and the following: 
 

Barry Hevner  
Knights of Columbus Bishop Benard Popp Assembly 1855  
Knights of Columbus Our Lady of Fatima Council #4315  

Karen Foster  
Peter Mahula  

Shirley Bordovsky 


